
GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES 

Of October 4th, 2021 

 The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday October 4th , 2021. 

President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance. 

The roll call indicated that Trustees Norman Hofmann, Sarah Heavner, Patrick Feagans, Elizabeth Soldwedel, 

Raymond VanCleve and Brandon Wellhausen were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt, 

Village Employee Joe Reynolds, and Village Clerk Monica Brumm.   

 

 Public Participation:  

 

No Public Participation 

 

Joe Reynolds gave the maintenance report for August and September. A motion was made by Trustee 

Wellhausen and seconded by Trustee VanCleve to approve the maintenance report. All present voted aye. 

Report filed into record. 

 

John Holt gave the police report for September. A motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee 

Heavner to approve the treasurer report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record. 

 

The minutes from the September 20th, 2021, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion 

made by Trustee Feagans and seconded by Trustee Wellhausen to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and 

filed into record.  

 

Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member. Approval of the 

income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Filed into record. 

 

 

Old Business-  

1. Discussion was had on adding sidewalks to the MFT budget for repair. 

2. Discussion was had on criteria for Citizen of The Year 

 

New Business-  

1. Discussion had on price for new tires on the squad car.  Will vote on at the next meeting 

2. Discussion on the Police Support Operational Account 

3. Hours for trick-or-treat were set.  Will be Sunday October 31st, from 5-8 pm with houses with porch 

lights on. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Trustee Feagans:  Meeting with surveyor to mark off well property and get a fence around it.  Would 

eventually like to put a security fence around it. 

 

Trustee Heavner:  Volunteer Park Committee met and discussed fund raising ideas.  She is still working on the 

possibility of tree removal around the old village hall building. 

 

Trustee Hofmann:  Nothing 

 

Trustee Soldwedel:  Nothing 

 

Trustee VanCleve:  Still working on mapping out sidewalks that need repaired.  Will be having an employee 

committee soon.  And discussion had on the stop signs that were pulled out over the weekend. 

 



Trustee Wellhausen:  Still working on getting someone to replace guttering on Village Hall 

 

Clerk:  Advised board that the IT administrator would be putting a multifactor authentication on everyone’s 

Village e-mail accounts to avoid getting hacked. 

 

President:  Advised everyone that the brick in honor of Jerry Cottingham to be placed at The Marbold 

Farmstead had been purchased. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm. 

  

At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be 

held on Monday October 18th, 2021, at 7:00 pm.  

      


